MINUTES
WEST FORT BEND MANAGEMENT DISTRICT

December 12, 2017

The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of West Fort Bend Management District
(the “District”) met in regular session, open to the public, on the 12th day of December,
2017, at the Travis Building, 301 Jackson, first floor conference room, Richmond, Texas,
inside the boundaries of the District, and the roll was called of the members of the
Board:

Todd Johnson President

Joey Dupuis Vice President

Lane Ward Secretary

Anthony Sulak Assistant Secretary
Robert Vogelsang Assistant Vice President

and all of the above were present except Director Ward, thus constituting a quorum.

Also present at the meeting were Jessica Duet, City Planner, City of Richmond
(“Richmond”); Justin Ring and Megan Crutcher of Odyssey Engineering Group, LLC
(“Odyssey”); Shannon Wiesepape of Meritage Homes; Julie Williams of Rathmann &
Associates, L.P.; Debbie Depinet of FSG Information Systems LP (“FSG”); Lynne
Humphries, Whitney Higgins, and Cheryl Panozzo of Allen Boone Humphries
Robinson LLP (“ABHR”); and Ellen Hughes, Executive Director of the District.

Director Johnson called the meeting to order at 3:09 p.m. and noted a quorum
was present.

MINUTES

The Board considered approving the minutes from the November 16, 2017,
regular meeting. After review and discussion, Director Sulak moved to approve the
minutes of the November 16, 2017, regular meeting as submitted. Director Vogelsang
seconded the motion, which passed by unanimous vote. A copy of the approved
minutes is filed appropriately in the District’s records.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC

There were no comments from the public.
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FINANCIAL REPORT

Ms. Depinet reviewed a financial report, including the budget comparison and
the bills presented for payment, a copy of which is attached. Following review and
discussion, Director Sulak moved to approve the financial report and pay the District’s
bills as submitted. Director Vogelsang seconded the motion and it carried
unanimously.

ANNEXATION OF 85-ACRE TRACT

Ms. Crutcher presented a written feasibility study by Odyssey for a proposed
100-acre development on Highway 90A and the annexation of an approximately 72-acre
tract of land into the District.

Ms. Higgins reviewed a form of a Petition for Addition of Certain Land to be
submitted by Joseph G. Mandola and George H. Woodley, Jr. (collectively, the
“Petitioners”) to add a 72.258-acre tract of land (the “Tract”) to the District.

Ms. Higgins then reviewed the Petition for Consent to Annex Land for the Tract.
She stated that the Petition will be submitted to the City of Richmond to request
approval of the annexation.

Following review and discussion, Director Vogelsang moved to (1) approve the
feasibility study; (2) accept and authorize execution of the Petition for Addition of
Certain Land upon receipt from the Petitioners; (3) authorize execution and submittal of
the Petition for Consent to Annex Land; and (4) direct that the study and the Petitions
be filed appropriately and retained in the District’s official records. Director Sulak
seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

DEFINED AREA NO. 1 DEVELOPMENT

Ms. Crutcher reviewed the engineer’s report, a copy of which is attached, and
gave an update on the District establishing Defined Area No. 1.

ACTIVITY WITHIN THE DISTRICT, INCLUDING PERMITS UNDER REVIEW,
ISSUED AND CLOSED SINCE THE LAST MEETING, INCLUDING VARIANCE
REQUESTS

The Board discussed the 2017 Annual Report on District Activity. Following
discussion, Director Sulak moved to authorize preparation of the 2017 Annual Report

on District Activity. Director Vogelsang seconded the motion, which passed
unanimously.
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